
 

Release Highlights 2.6.8 
Rapattoni Magic-Cloud AMS 2.6.8 is coming soon! This exciting new version will give your 

association access to the enhancements listed below. 
 

The following enhancements have been implemented in version 2.6.8:  

• UPDATE! Course Type Field Character Limit Increased 

 

UPDATE! Course Type Field Character Limit Increased 

 

The Course Type field character limit has been increased from four to eight characters to better 

accommodate the data stored within the field. 

 

As always, if you have any questions on these features or any other programs or processes in Rapattoni 

Magic-Cloud AMS, please don’t hesitate to reach out to our support team at 1-866-730-7115 or via 

email to support@rapattoni.com. 
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Rapattoni Magic-Cloud AMS Maintenance Report  
2.6.8 

 

This report is designed to inform Cloud AMS key contacts of software maintenance items. Please note 

that this report may not be a complete list and that items affecting only one Cloud AMS customer may 

not be included in this report.  

  

The following maintenance items have been implemented in version 2.6.8. 

  

Accounting 
 

• As announced in a previous deployment, changes were deployed to accommodate 
updates made by NAR but those changes were not successful. The NRDS Settlement 
Import Utility has now been updated to match the corresponding file type that is 
provided by NAR. This includes updating the Settlement Date field format to match 
NAR’s updated requirements, as well as updating the Refund Association Portion 
Amount to reflect the correct negative value. 
 

• Previously, the Batch number was being cut off when viewing the Journal Entry Report-
Detailed by Account. This has been fixed so that the Batch number now displays 
properly.  
 

Member Portal 
 

• As a result of a recent update, staff members were no longer receiving email 
notifications when new accounts were created using the original member application 
setup. This issue has been resolved and staff members will now be notified as intended 
when new accounts are created.  
 

• The new member application setup form was previously configured to default Gender 
to a new value labeled Unspecified. NAR’s database can only accept three values for 
gender (Male, Female, and Blank). Therefore, the Gender default has been set back to 
Blank.  

 

• When entering data on the Personal tab using the new member application form, users 
were able to enter invalid State codes which produced incorrect data in the Magic 
database. This has been corrected and the form now validates state codes entered by 
members. 

 

• The Completion Date field was incorrectly sorting by the Month value instead of the 
Most Recent value when viewing the “Education History-Classes You’ve Taken” form. 
This has been fixed and the Completion Date field now sorts by the Most Recent value 
as intended. 


